
Frequently Asked Questions 

 
Will we still have the video services? 
Yes, the in-person service will be live streamed on our church Facebook page and YouTube 
Channel.  This may change from week to week, so check back here or on our website to get up-
to-date information. 
 
How do I sign up for a service?  How will I know how many spots are left? 
You can find the weekly SignUpGenius link in our All Church Email, on our church Facebook 
page, or on our website.  Select the service time and put in the number of people in your family 
who will attend, including kids. 
 
What if I register and then cannot make it? 
In your confirmation email from SignUpGenius, there is an option to edit your sign up.  Follow 
that link to edit or delete your sign up for that day. 
 
Will you be counting people at the door? 
We will have a counter at the door to ensure we follow WA State capacity guidelines for Phase 
2.  You will not be asked to provide any information at the door.   
 
Do we have to keep masks on all the time? 
WA State guidelines require everyone to wear a mask for the whole service (including singing) 
when indoors, unless they are under 2 years old or have a medical reason.  Masks can be 
removed to eat or drink, or to communicate with someone who is deaf/hard of hearing. 
 
Outdoors, masks are required if you cannot maintain 6 feet of distance between households.  
We encourage mask wearing at all of our services.  Masks will be required to go into the 
building (to use the bathrooms), so make sure to bring one. 
 
King County recommends children under age 2 never wear a mask, and kids ages 2-4 only 
wear a mask when they have direct adult supervision and can wear it/remove it safely.  If you 
have young kids, use your discretion about what is best for them. 
 
Will there be childcare? 
No.  Everyone will be in the service.  We are unsure of a timeline on when Kids Crews will start 
again.   
 
What about communion? 
We will have prepackaged communion elements available in the lobby.  You are also welcome 
to bring juice and bread from home in sealed containers to use with your family if that makes 
you more comfortable.   
 
Will there be coffee, tea, etc? 
At this time we will not have any food or drinks aside from communion elements.  There is a 
water dispenser inside the church that can be used to fill up cups or water bottles. 
 
Can we have more people outside the church building? 
At this time, we will have one outdoor service.  This may change as options open up in later 
phases or due to weather conditions. 
 
 



What about bathrooms? 
The usual bathrooms will be open.  State guidelines recommend only 2 people in the bathroom 
at once, with any additional people waiting outside the door, 6 feet apart.  Bathrooms will be 
thoroughly cleaned before and after services. 
 
Will we be able to meet at PCMS in the fall? 
We don’t know.  At this time all ISD school property is closed to all groups, and there is not a 
timeline on when that will change. 
 

Does this mean we are permanently moving services to Bellevue? 
No.  Currently BWCC is the only indoor space that is available for us to meet that fits the WA 
State guidelines for Phase 2.  The staff and congregation at BWCC has been gracious and 
invited us to meet there until we have another option.   
 
 


